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8/17/09

Greetings, Col. McCormack,

In your letter of 8/5/09 (attached) you provided certain specific dates for the Condor EIS process. Please note that as of today the public has not been properly informed that the EIS has been printed, that there is a public hearing nor that the deadline for public comment is only 35 days away. The dates you provided:

"Aug 7 – NOA published, hard copies mailed"

* To date we have not received hard copies

"Aug 9 – Newspaper ad announcing document availability, public comment period starts"

* There has been no release to public media. We are now 18 days from the public hearing date.

"Sep 3 – Public Hearing, Lincoln Auditorium, UM Farmington, 6:00 PM"

* Date was Sept 3rd.  Now changed to Sept. 2.  No notice in media of the first date or the change. Both dates appeared only on the Maine DOT website.

"Sep 24 – Public Comment Period ends"

* The Federal Registry states: "Comment Period Ends: 9/21/09." Why the difference? That allows only 19 days for public analysis and comment after the hearing. 

NOTE: Appendices A - E are omitted from the Draft EIS on the MaineDOT/ANGCONDOR site. That greatly impacts our ability to analyze the report appropriately.

In summary, the public has not been properly informed of the EIS release date, the hearing date or the deadline for public comment. This is unsatisfactory and is disrespectful to the citizens of Maine. We have inadequate opportunity to analyze it, to educate ourselves, and to prepare a response. 

For reasons listed above we request at minimum a 45 day public comment period to commence after it is published in all newspapers of the area that are being impacted.

We would appreciate your prompt attention to our concerns and this request.

              Sincerely, 

              Emily Ecker

             Western Maine Matters

Encl: Email from Col. Donald McCormack of 8/05/09

From: McCormack, Donald L COL [mailto:Don.Mccormack@us.army.mil]

Sent: Wednesday, August 05, 2009 2:46 PM

To: Farmer, David W; Fuller, Kat; Rogers, Peter J

Cc: Van Note, Bruce; Cole, David A; Libby, John W.; Lincoln, Jane; Leach, Joy

Subject: RE: Condor MOA action plan (UNCLASSIFIED)

Classification: UNCLASSIFIED

Caveats: NONE

Decision is to go with the 45 day comment period in accordance with NEPA, est schedule will be:

Aug 7 – NOA published, hard copies mailed- It

Aug 9 – Newspaper ad announcing document availability, public comment period starts

Sep 3 – Public Hearing, Lincoln Auditorium, UM Farmington, 6:00 PM

Sep 24 – Public Comment Period ends

FYI the FAA process is detailed in Chap 32 of:   http://www.faa.gov/documentLibrary/media/Order/AIR.pdf
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DONALD L. MCCORMACK, Col, MeANG
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